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Martin Co., St. Lucie Co., Indian River Co.

VERO BEACH — In 2009, the after-
math of the Great Recession threatened
the viability of Vero Beach Museum of
Art (VBMA) Community Access pro-
grams. Faced with this challenge, a de-
termined group of women came togeth-
er to ensure that these essential pro-
grams received the necessary funding. 

Their passion, focus, and collabora-
tive spirit laid the foundation for what
would become “The Circle.” Through
their collective efforts, resources were
pooled, a dedicated team emerged, and
success followed. 

On March 25, The Circle celebrated
its 15th anniversary at a special event at
the 21st Amendment Distillery. Over 90
members and guests gathered to com-
memorate the milestone. This event
served as both a tribute to the founding
members and an opportunity to raise
additional funds to support the VBMA.

Melissa DePriest, director of devel-
opment for VBMA, expressed her grat-
itude, saying, “I want to congratulate
you on a party well-planned! Last night
was a fabulous celebration of The Cir-
cle’s legacy. We are so grateful for all The
Circle does to support VBMA.” 

Throughout the past year, The Cir-
cle’s Program Observation/Volunteer
Committee and the VBMA Education
Department showcased the Museum’s
exceptional Community Access pro-
grams, including Family, Adult, and
Student programs. These presentations
gave Circle members a deeper under-
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The Circle reaches new funding levels 

The Circle 2024–25 Steering Committee: Stuart Weismiller, Mary Wright, June Fitzgerald, Anne Golensky, Trudy Powers
Hoffman, Jean Spaulding Kjellman, Lori Lazorik, and Diane McGinn. PROVIDED BY VERO BEACH MUSEUM OF ART

Contributions to
support VBMA
education programs

See THE CIRCLE, Page 2

Suzanne Seldes
Vero Beach Museum of Art

PORT ST. LUCIE — To honor Nation-
al Vietnam War Veterans Day, Treasure
Coast Hospice collaborated with the
Ardie R. Copas State Veterans’ Nursing
Home, holding a special pinning cere-
mony for resident Vietnam veterans on
March 28. Veterans, staff, and family
members gathered to celebrate the
event. 

Following the posting of flags by the
Port St. Lucie High School Jr. ROTC, the

event commenced with a moment of si-
lence in honor of Sgt. Ardie R. Copas,
the namesake of the facility. Sgt. Copas
sacrificed his life while protecting his
comrades in Cambodia in 1970. 

Lisa Gunggoll, Treasure Coast Hos-
pice director of volunteer services, then
addressed the crowd, presenting the
ceremony as the first annual Welcome
Home Vietnam Veterans event. 

"Treasure Coast Hospice has long
been dedicated to honoring and recog-
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Leigh Lamson, Port St. Lucie Councilman David Pickett and June Lamson.
PROVIDED BY MARYANN KETCHAM

Treasure Coast Hospice
celebrates Vietnam veterans

See VETERANS, Page 4D

MaryAnn Ketcham
Treasure Coast Hospice

STUART — Hibiscus Children’s Cen-
ter hosted the 32nd annual Jo Covelli
Luncheon & Fashion Show at Sailfish
Point Country Club. The theme was
"Mardi Gras" and it was a truly magical
event that supported the Hibiscus chil-
dren.

This year, we were thrilled to bring
back our lovely Fashion Show. Guests
were dazzled by beautiful fashions
from Palm Beach boutiques while en-
joying a gourmet lunch and dessert. 

Co-chairs Polly DeLater and Terri

Pettengill, along with their dedicated
committee, orchestrated a day filled
with joy and wonder. Many of the ladies
proudly wore festive Mardi Gras hats —
joyful symbols of celebration and a
heartfelt tribute to the children we
serve. 

The silent auction included beauti-
ful artwork donated by local artists and
the Hibiscus children themselves. We
loved seeing their imaginations and
talent come to life. 

A marketplace with local vendors
was also on display. 

MARTIN COUNTY 

Mardi Gras-themed 
Jo Covelli Luncheon

supports Hibiscus children
Tracy Savoia
Hibiscus Children’s Center

Co-chairs Polly Delater, Annette Ford and Terri Pettingill.
PROVIDED BY MARYANN KETCHAM

See LUNCHEON, Page 5D
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standing of the value and impact of
these initiatives and the significant role
The Circle’s collective giving plays in
making these programs accessible to
the community. 

The Circle’s impact continues to
grow. In previous years, members'
pooled contributions ranged from

$30,000 to $45,000 in support of VBMA
Community Access programs. Thanks
to funds raised through membership
and the success of the anniversary cele-
bration, this year’s funding grew by
29%, totaling $58,000. 

During the closing ceremony on April
10 at the Vero Beach Museum of Art, The
Circle members voted on the top three

programs to receive funding from a pool
of 11 eligible initiatives. Members select-
ed to fund classes for veterans, museum
explorations/museum explorations on
the go, and holidays at the museum.
They additionally voted to use funds to
send two VBMA staff to the University
of Florida’s Arts in Health Intensive, a
five-day professional development pro-

gram exploring the arts' role in health-
care. 

The Circle continues to thrive, with
membership growing from just a few
dozen women in 2009 to 155 members
today. The Circle remains open to wom-
en of all ages across Indian River County
who share a passion for “Enhancing
Lives Through Art.”

The Circle 2024-25 Program
Observation Committee Co-Chairs
Anne Golensky and Lori Lazorik.

The Circle volunteers. PHOTOS PROVIDED BY VERO BEACH MUSEUM OF ARTThe Circle
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